
Sunday, March 1, 2020 
 

Prelude                  Thanks be to Thee     Handel 

Worship Hymns     His Name is Wonderful 
                                     (Words  are on the back  of Bulletin)   
           Brethren, we have met to worship  HWB #8 
 

Opening Prayer 
 

Welcome    
 

Worship Music         Here I am Lord  HWB#395 
 

Children’s Time 
 

Offering & Prayer         The Lord is my shepherd      
 

Scripture  Sharing 
 

Sharing Time & Joy reports 
 

Congregational Prayer 
 

Hymn     Become to us the living bread  HWB #475 

 

Scripture Reading                 John 6:35, 48, 51 
 
Sermon                 “I Am the Bread of Life”   
 
Sending Hymn    I am the Bread of Life  HWB #472 
 

Benediction  
 

Musical Response  
 

Postlude     
 



TODAY  March 1 

Greeters:  Shane and Amy Hofer Vetch 

9:45 am: Worship Service 

Accompanists:  Norma Hofer 

Worship Leader:   Les Rensink 

Worship Music:   

                    Darnell and Lori Tschetter 

Children’s Time:  Pastor Jack Scandrett 

Message:  Pastor Jack Scandrett 

Coffee Time: Vernon and Twyla Hofer 

10:45 am: Sunday  School for all ages 

Wednesday :Prayer meeting 6:15pm 

NEXT SUNDAY–March 8 

Greeters: Joyce Hofer & Brigitta Hofer 

9:45 am: Worship Service 

Accompanist:  Norma Hofer 

Worship Leader:  Amanda Mettler 

Worship Music:   Maria Paff  

     arranged by Larry & Edie Tschetter 

Children’s Time:  Pastor Jack Scandrett 

Message:  Pastor Jack Scandrett 

Coffee Time:  Mildred Hofer 

10:45 am:  Sunday School for all ages 

March Projects: 
 

Congregational Ministries:     
        Soap & Hygiene kits  
Children's Sunday School 

Department: School kits 

Calendar of Events:  
March 4, 6:15pm                      Prayer Meeting 
March 10, 1:30 pm                   Prayer Shawl Ministries 
March 11, 7:00pm                    Deacons Meeting 
March 18, 7:00pm                    Church Board Meeting 
March 25 noon                          Connection information due   
 
Having a HMC related  meeting or an activity? Lets keep in touch. 
       Let Kathy P. know to put it on the calendar! 

"All are invited to join me 
in a short prayer meeting 
this Wednesday at 
6:15 p.m. at the church. It 
is appropriate during this 
time of upcoming changes 
that together we seek 
God's wisdom and guid-
ance for our church leaders 
and those working toward 
calling a pastor for Hutter-
thal. If you are unable to 
join us in person, please 
join us in praying where 
you are." Charlene Friesen 



Do you have HMC Yearbooks  and annual reports to recycle? There 
is box in the foyer just for that! 

 Schmeckfest Notes 
Due to a last minute staff shortage at the Tyndall Bakery, kuchen 
making is rescheduled for March 6 (Tyndall) with March 13 as a 
snow date.  Filling will be made on March 5.  Baking will still take 
place on February 27, 28 and 29 in the Dining Hall kitchen.  Please 
contact Debra Schmeichel if you are willing to help, 648-3430, 
ssag@goldenwest.net.   

The Schmeckfest Country Kitchen is asking for donations of food 
items for March 20, 21 and 27, 28. Poppy seed rolls, fruit pockets, 
pumpkin rolls, caramel rolls, jams, horseradish and summer savory 
sell especially well. Donated food items for the Country Kitchen 
may be brought to Sterling Hall and should be labeled. Thank you! 
 

Community & Beyond 
The Freeman Network for Justice and Peace will be meeting at 
12 p.m. Wednesday, March 4, in the Freeman Public Library 
meeting room.  Anyone is welcome. 

Freeman Academy News 
Families interested in Freeman Academy's vibrant Christian educa-
tion are invited to open houses on Friday, March 13, and Monday, 
April 20. Short tours including classroom visits are also available. 
Both open houses welcome guests from 9:45 am to 1 pm. 
Screening for incoming kindergarten students will be held March 31 
at 3:45-4:45 pm in Music Hall at Freeman Academy. Parents can 
register their children at FreemanAcademy.org. Children must be 5 
years old by Sept. 1, 2020. Freeman Academy limits the kindergar-
ten class to 12 students with one teacher. For more information; 
lallison@FreemanAcademy.org or 605.925.4237 extension 225.  

Prayer Requests: 
• Anabaptist Mennonite Biblical Seminary, Elkhart, Indiana  Pray 

for participants in and leaders of “Shaping Faith in a Digital 
Culture” — a joint conference of Pastors and Leaders 2020 
(AMBS) and Deep Faith (Mennonite Church USA) held this 
week — as they think together biblically and theologically 
about living, worshiping and playing in digital spaces. 

• Pray for all the leaders of our nation.  

mailto:ssag@goldenwest.net
mailto:lallison@FreemanAcademy.org


 The Swan Lake Christian Camp Annual Meeting will held TODAY at 
4:00 pm.  Former Camp Director Denise Nickel who served at the 
camp from 1980-1992 will be sharing stories of her time at Swan 
Lake Christian Camp.  The business meeting will be followed by din-
ner.  Please make reservations for the meal by calling 605-326-
5690 or email at campoffice@myslcc.com.   

 

  You invited to join the fun at the 13th annual MCC Comforter Blitz 
on March 2, 3 and 4 at Journey Mennonite Church at the Yoder Cam-
pus, one mile north of Yoder, Kansas. Blitz times are Monday and 
Tuesday, 9:00am to 5:00pm, and Wednesday, 9:00am to 4:00pm. 
This event is hosted by Kansas Friends of MCC, an organization that 
supports the work of MCC.  For more information check out 
mcc.org/comforter-blitz.  
 
Sign up for monthly highlights from MCC’s 100 stories for 100 years! 
Explore images and stories from the breadth of MCC’s work –. Go to 
mcc.org/centennial/100-stories/email to sign up for monthly 
emails highlighting stories from the project. 

 

His Name is Wonderful 
His name is Wonderful, His name is Wonderful, His name is  
Wonderful, Jesus, my Lord. 
He is the mighty King, Master of everything, His name is Wonderful, 
Jesus, my Lord. 
 
He's the Great Shepherd, the Rock of all ages, Almighty God is He. 
Bow down before Him, Love and adore Him, His name is Wonderful, 
Jesus, my Lord. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

For  up to date information about HMC please visit  our website: 

www.hmcfreeman.org 

Pastor Contact Information: 
jackscandrett4@gmail.com 

Pastor Jack’s Mobile: 605.679.0258 
Church Office contact: 925-7186 

Hutterthal@goldenwest.net 

mailto:campoffice@myslcc.com
https://mcc.org/centennial/100-stories/email

